
STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA 
UTILITIES COMMISSION 

RALEIGH 
 

DOCKET NO. E-100, SUB 161 
 
BEFORE THE NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 
 

In the Matter of 
Commission Rules Related to Electric Customer 
Billing Data 

) 
) 
 

ORDER REQUESTING  
REPLY COMMENTS  

BY THE CHAIR: On February 4, 2019, the Commission issued an Order in the 
above-captioned docket initiating a rulemaking on access to electric customer usage 
data. The Order, among other things, allowed parties to file initial comments and/or 
proposed rules by April 15, 2019.   

At the request of the parties and to facilitate their discussions about proposed 
rules, the Commission granted extensions of time to file initial comments and/or proposed 
rules. On February 10, 2020, initial comments were filed by several parties, and proposed 
rules were filed by the Public Staff, Attorney General’s Office, and Mission:data Coalition. 
In addition, along with its initial comments North Carolina Sustainable Energy Association 
included a request that the Commission allow the parties to file reply comments on the 
proposed rules. 

Based on the foregoing and the record, the Chair finds good cause to allow the 
parties to file reply comments on the proposed rules on or before June 29, 2020. 

 
IT IS, THEREFORE, SO ORDERED. 

 
ISSUED BY ORDER OF THE COMMISSION. 
 
This the 26th day of May, 2020. 

 
NORTH CAROLINA UTILITIES COMMISSION 

       
      Janice H. Fulmore, Deputy Clerk 


